Steven Hughes Chief of Police 680 Whig Lane Monroeville, NJ 08343



Phone: (856)881-6688 Dispatch: (856)589-0911

Fax: (856)881-5594

October 13, 2020

Dear Parents and Families,

I hope this letter finds you all well. I am writing to both inform and invite you all to an upcoming community event.

Over the last ten plus years, each October our community has come together and participated in an annual Trunk or Treat event. But as you are all aware, due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, we are under state mandated guidelines that limit the number of people that can safely gather. Because of this, we would not be authorized to hold this event as it has been in the past.

However, with collaboration between our Police Department, Fire Companies, and Township Committee we were able to come up with an alternative event. This year, on October 24th, we are planning to hold a "Drive-Thru Trick or Treat." What this means is that this year, the Police Department and Fire Companies will be decorating our vehicles and with the help of our members and Township Committee, we will be handing out candy as you drive your vehicle through the location.

Also contained in this email, you will find a Google form that contains a flyer with details on the event and a registration form. If you are planning on attending, please complete and submit the registration form. The registration form is necessary to not only plan accordingly for candy, but just as we did with Trunk or Treat, our goal is to keep this a community event for our families and residents. Although not necessary, we would encourage and appreciate it if you and your kids could wear your Halloween costumes.

We understand that it this year has been difficult, and we are hoping that through this event we can come together as a community and have some fun together. More information on the location and the route of travel will be sent out as the date of the event approaches.

Respectfully,

Lieutenant Edward Gonnelli